RESOLUTION NO. 2023-522

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR, ON
BEHALF OF THE CITY OF FRONTENAC, MISSOURI, TO
ENTER INTO AN AGREEMENT WITH STL MILLING AND
PAVING TO PROVIDE STREET PATCHING.

WHEREAS, the City solicited and received bids from four contractors
for street patching on multiple city-owned streets; and

WHEREAS, STL Milling and Paving submitted the most responsive,
qualified and complete bid in an amount of $124,750.00; and

WHEREAS, said street maintenance will take place in and will be
budgeted in FY 2023-2024.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE BOARD OF
ALDERMEN OF THE CITY OF FRONTENAC, MISSOURI, AS
FOLLOWS:

The Mayor is authorized to enter into a contract with STL
Milling and Paving for street patching in an amount not to
exceed $124,750.00.

ADOPTED BY THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN OF THE CITY OF
FRONTENAC, MISSOURI, THIS 18™ DAY OF APRIL 2023.

Presiding Officer

Attest:

Leesa Ross, City Clerk

APPROVED THIS 18™ DAY OF APRIL 2023.

Kate Hatfield, Mayor
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Attest:

Leesa Ross, City Clerk
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CITY OF
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To: Jaysen Christensen
Leesa Ross, MMC/MPCC

Please add to the upcoming Board meeting this request to enter into contract
with low bidder STL Milling and Paving 3972 Dunn Road Hazelwood Mo,63042
For the Summer 2023 Asphalt Street Maintenance Patching at $124,750.00
This amount is within our 2023-2024 requested budgeted amount for this
upcoming year’s known Maintenance concerns.

The bidders were supplied the complete bid packet electronically of detailed
information. Each bidder visited the sites prior to bidding.

The original low bidder had submitted an incomplete bid. Thus, disqualifying
themselves.

After researching the bidders, I find that the most responsive most qualified and
most complete bid being STL Milling and Paving.

This pavement maintenance project is addressing deteriorated pavement in
several locations varying in scope addressing raveling of the surface
deterioration, pothole areas, severally cracked locations allowing water into
road base, the bid contained No Asphalt Curb Replacements.

some pavement work on must be performed on Geyer road in Phase 1 of the
Geyer road project area to maintain a decent road surface until the project
reaches construction phase for revitalization.

If you have any additional questions, please feel free to contact me.

Jeff Wappelhorst
Director of Public Works
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